MBL Update from Cliff Smith

I’ve been working with British Cycling& Scottish Cycling on behalf of SAPOE to try and reach a resolution to the unsatisfactory aspects of the new Level 1 and 2 awards.

Regarding Level 1

General consensus is that the new Level 1 is not appropriate for the majority of potential users particularly Local Authorities (who are widely regarded as the biggest provider of introductory off road cycle experiences).

Scottish Cycling have been mandated to work with me to develop a parallel Level 1 award but to date little has been done by either BC or SC to progress this.

I am not confident of a speedy resolution to this!

Regarding Level 2. 

Specifically concerning the brake issues. Consensus is that the current Level 2 is not fit for purpose and must change. 

BC & SC have accepted this and have recently issued a draft proposal for change. I circulated this document to SAPOE members via the website a few weeks ago. 

I am collating views from SAPOE members, alongside existing MBLA Tutors, and will forward this to BC in due course.

It is fair to say that comments so far are less than favourable so it will be interesting to see what, if any, action BC take on this issue.

Additionally I will be piloting a non-standard 3 day Level 2 course which will be moderated by BC. The hope is this will become accepted by BC as an alternative delivery model (the current model is so prescriptive as to be virtually undeliverable by a huge swathe of current providers).

I will report back to SAPOE the outcome of this development.

As always if any SAPOE member wishes to discuss any of the above please get them to give me a buzz.

